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Paraparaumu Bridge Club Inc




DIRECTORS
A big thanks to retiring Directors John Edwards, Tom Groves, Bettine Grafton, Nan Page and Jennette Newport.  Voluntary directing is an important part of running the club and members are appreciative of their contribution.

A course for aspiring directors will be announced shortly and we encourage you to seriously  consider participating. Even if you don’t want to direct your involvement will improve your bridge.

PLAYING NOTES

Playing dummy:  A question has been raised as to the manner of playing dummy’s cards.  Rule 45B: Declarer plays a card from dummy by naming the card after which dummy picks up the card and faces it on the table. In playing from the dummy’s hand declarer may, if necessary, pick up the card himself.  This means that the declarer should not touch or move the dummy’s cards except “where necessary” - e.g. the dummy is not present.  Many players touch the card to be played but should make an effort to do what the rules require.

Noise:  There seems to be a general increase in noise during some playing sessions. Please keep the noise down and heed the admonitions of the directors when it gets out of hand.

Licking fingers:  This upsets some players and should be discontinued.
Kitchen:  Please do your bit to keep the kitchen clean and tidy.

REFURBISHMENT:

We are still raising money to complete the refurbishing programme and you should note the following events. 
Monteith’s Quiz Evening.[image: image1.wmf] Sunday April 22. See notice at club.  This is not restricted to members.  Organise a team of neighbours, friends or relatives to compete for the great prizes.
Monster Garage Sale and Open Day. Saturday July 7. Details will be announced later.
Five year memberships.  We still have three spots open so if you are interested could you please contact Jane.

Entertainment Book
We will be selling these on commission. Your help is solicited.

SAVE THE CHILDREN BRIDGE AND MAHJONG
This event is popular with many of our members and this year will take place on Wednesday May 9.  Details will be posted closer to the time.

TROPHIES

Thanks to the single respondent to our request for comment and ideas on the presentation of trophies!
It has been decided to continue having trophies but we will be endeavouring to obtain some background information on the Donors as an historical record.  The trophies will be photographed for the record.  However no more new trophies shall be accepted.

The trophies will be presented to the winners at the end of year In-House tournament and the winners will be allowed to take them home.  They will also receive a certificate.
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Saturday April 14. 1pm. $10 entry. Bring a plate.  Plenty of fun and laughs for young and old. Surprise Prizes. Be there!
Bridge Improvement
Richard Solomon’s bridge improvement seminar was very successful with thirty-five attending from a number of clubs. Other opportunities will be looked at later in the year.

Rubber Bridge
Two members are participating in this national competition.  Others might like to consider entering next year.

Brochures
We have promotional brochures available for anybody who can find a likely outlet for them.

